MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:           December 4, 2013

TIME:            10:00 A.M.

PLACE:         500 N. Calvert Street

                      3rd Floor Conference Room

                      Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:    John Mettee, Chairman

                      John Jensen

                      Brian M. Dunne

                      Donald Ocker

                      Daniel Lavelle

                      Thomas Orisich

OTHERS

PRESENT:    Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director
                      Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary

                      Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

                      Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General

                      Bill Orsinger, President-Elect, MSS

CALL TO ORDER

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 31, 2013 meeting.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE

14-LS-01 - Send 20-day response letter to respondent.

Motion (II) was made by Mr. Jensen, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to accept the complaint committee's report.
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MODIFICATIONS TO CPC REGULATIONS


Ms. Trust distributed a proposed change to CPC regulations relating to requests for waivers and extensions of time.  The proposed change would allow the Board to grant a one-time waiver from the CPC requirements under certain circumstances.  The Board discussed granting a six month extension with a stipulation that if the licensee does not submit documentation of completion at the end of six months, disciplinary action will be taken.  Chairman Mettee suggested that Ms. Trust re-word the regulations and send the Board an updated draft.  The Board asked Bill Orsinger to present this change to the MSS Board.
FINAL ACTION ON FEE REGULATIONS

Ms. Edwards reported that the proposed amendment to increase the license fee was published in the Maryland Register on September 20, 2013.  The Board held a public hearing on October 2, 2013.  The public comment period closed October 21, 2013.  


Motion (III) was made by Mr. Jensen, seconded by Mr. Ocker and unanimously carried to adopt the amendment to increase the licensing fee to $76.50. 
OLD BUSINESS


Mr. Orisich informed the Board that he attended the EPS Committee meeting recently.  Transition of the Principles of Surveying exam to CBT  was discussed.  They also talked about how to convert the State Specific exams to CBT.  It was noted that most states could not get an individual contract with a vendor to convert state specific exams to CBT because of the low volume of candidates.  However, it is felt that if the states pulled together and contracted with a vendor to pool all the questions, they may have a better chance of getting a vendor.  This proposal will be presented to the MBA Committee to see what their thoughts are.  The next MBA meeting is scheduled for February 5, 2014 in Scottsdale, Arizona.

Ms. Trust stated that she will check with Prince George's county to see if they changed their regulations per the Board's suggestion.  
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MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS REPORT


Bill Orsinger stated that the MSS Board met last night.  He noted that MSS is on board 100% with NSPS.  Individuals who are members of MSS are members of NSPS.  He further noted that MSS is reaching out to unlicensed field technicians.  MSS is also hoping to attract associate members to the Spring conference in Linthicum in April and get them interested in licensure as well.


Regarding the four-year degree requirement, Mr. Orsinger stated that the Board has voted to move ahead with this initiative and is trying to get a sponsor to introduce the bill in the 2014 session of the Legislature.  MSS is reaching out to the design societies for support.

Regarding the mortgage inspection report, Mr. Orsinger stated that the idea of the inspection report was presented to Appalachian chapter last month and will be presented to the Carroll chapter next week.  Mike Boyce is taking this issue to each chapter.  Jim Shaw reached out to one of the title companies.  A draft of the report was inadvertently distributed and got into the hands of title companies.  This caused some consternation because the companies thought the Board had already made the change from location drawings to inspection reports.   MSS is still getting feedback.  James Shaw is trying to get in touch with mortgage companies.  

Mr. Orsinger noted that the MSS Fall Conference is scheduled for October 16 & 17 at the Gaithersburg Hilton.


It was noted that in the case of a CPC audit, a licensee is required to submit to the Board copies of certificates of completion of all courses taken.   Mr. Orsinger asked the Board if they would accept an MSS transcript that lists the courses taken by a licensee in lieu of the individual certificates of completion.  After discussion, the Board decided that certificates and transcripts will be acceptable for proof of CPC credits if a licensee is audited.

APPLICATION FOR LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY
1.  IPS Engineering, LLC - approved.


Following a review of the above application by a minimum of two board members, a motion (IV) for approval was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried.
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ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, a motion (V) was made by Mr.Orisich, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 Noon.
_______ With Corrections

___X___ Without Corrections

Signed by  John Mettee, Chairman, March 5, 2014.
